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BARNINGHAM CEVC PRIMARY SCHOOL
Church Road, Barningham, Bury St. Edmunds, Suffolk IP31 1DD

Tel: 01359 221297 e-mail admin@barningham.suffolk.sch.uk
www.barningham.suffolk.sch.uk       

06.11.17
Dear Parents and carers,
Each year we look to find ways to improve our school. Your views matter and help to shape the future of your child’s school. Your replies are anonymous and treated with as confidential. I would be grateful if you could complete the checklist below and return the form to the office. I shall publish an analysis of the comments after half term. 
You can email your responses or send in a paper copy. There is also an opportunity to comment using the Parent View link to Ofsted: look on the School Website – or click on https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk  . This information is updated annually.
Number of children currently attending Barningham CEVC Primary School: 77
Number of families responding: 21
	
	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	My child is happy at school.


	18
	3
	
	

	My child enjoys learning at school.


	18
	3
	
	

	The school informs me about my child’s progress.
	9
	12
	
	

	The teaching is good at school.


	11
	10
	
	

	The school keeps my child safe.


	16
	5
	
	

	The school helps me to support my child’s learning.
	13
	8
	
	

	The school helps my child to have a healthy lifestyle.
	12
	9
	
	

	The school prepares my child for change.


	13
	8
	
	

	The school meets my child’s particular needs. – 1 not ticked
	12
	7
	1
	

	The school takes account of my suggestions and concerns.
	11
	9
	1
	

	The school is led and managed effectively. 

	13
	8
	
	

	The school works well in partnership with parents and carers.
	12
	9
	
	

	The transition activities in the summer term helped my child.
	18
	3
	
	


What does Barningham CEVC do well?
* Make every child feel that they are important
* Keep my children safe

* Informs parents

* No issues with the school

* School supports my child when they are struggle with maths by getting another teacher to help

* Small school, so all staff know all children by name – friendly, informal and approachable

* Guidance on phonics

* Involving the community

* The school and teachers have made it very easy for my child to settle in and enjoy school

* Teaches Christian stories

* Implement Christian values

* How all age groups interact

* Teaches good morals

* Leadership present all week 
* Host events

* Teaches a good level of education
* Communication between staff

* Communicates well with parents and resolves issues quickly – newsletters & text messages – is excellent (3)
* Works for the individual child and their needs

* Friendly environment.

What can we do better?
*More communication with parents on how children are doing other than parents evenings 2 x 10 mins a year – The class teachers are currently devising a Mid-Year Report format for the February half term period.
* More after school clubs – Cooking? Art and craft? – After School Club have cooking on a Tuesday and children have Cooking with Julie once a term. Class teachers often teach cooking as part of their curriculum.
* I am happy with how my children are cared for and taught
* More clubs for younger children? – The children can access most clubs from Y1 – but some sports clubs are aimed at the older pupils, who are naturally stronger and physically bigger, and therefore we need to be aware of safety aspects. Some sports clubs are restricted to the younger pupils.
* More competitions between houses/ teams? – A good idea that we can look at. As the children move into KS2, there are more opportunities for inter-school events and competitions.
* Perhaps to take the learning outside more to help separate large classes as 2 years together as well as enjoying the seasons – The teachers look for ways to work outside and use the environment as a second classroom base. This is an area we will explore more. 
* More notice of forthcoming events – All events are posted on the school website and newsletter as much as possible.

* Nothing at this time. Family are very happy! X 2 responses
* More specialist clubs perhaps – Dance? Acting? Ballet? Singing? – We are looking for a Dance teacher to run a club as this was very popular last year.
What would you like to know?

* Support and action plan for child’s potential dyslexia/ self-esteem issues – Children are assessed formally  three times a year for standardised reading, reading comprehension, spelling and maths. These results are carefully monitored by the class teachers. If there is a trend that possibly could show a cause for concern, then the class teacher discusses the matter with the parents and carers as well as the Special Needs Coordinator (SENCo – Mrs Parr). Class teachers also refer children to work with Mrs Shelton in her afternoon groups. Mrs Shelton is fully trained as an ELSA (Emotional and Social) and ELKLAN (speaking, listening and vocabulary) TA. The twice yearly Parents’ Evenings, plus a follow up conversation after the Annual School Report in July are a good way for parents and carers to express their concerns and ask for guidance.
* Summer term dates for 2018 – Summer Term starts: Monday 16 April and ends: Tuesday 24 July. Half Term is: 28 May to 01 June. Monday 04 June is a PD Day.
* Feel we informed from the staff, emails, website already x 2 responses
* I wouldn’t change anything more than happy with my child’s schooling

* Any issues with other children as child often cries about certain children being rough – Mrs Shelton has expanded her role to be on the playground every morning, three lunchtimes and three times at 3:20 to act as an intermediator between home and school. Class teachers tell Mrs Shelton if there have been any issues or concerns in school in case the child needs any follow up discussion or reflective space in school. Please talk to Mrs Shelton if you have any issues too, so that we can strengthen effective communication between home and school. Naturally the class teachers and I are available to chat to at the end of the day.
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

What would you change?

* Based on feedback from my child – more variation in assembly/ school themes outside Christianity/ religion – Indian topic has been fab & Glimpse at wider world – The class assemblies have varied from The Great Fire of London, Mother Theresa, Kingswood Adventure in UKS, Remembrance Sunday, Road Safety, etc. As a church school we are expected to have a time of Collective Worship every day and this is based on the Values for Life programme. The children have heard Welsh tales, seen mountain climbers and discovered how computers are made. These examples teach children about the different values: This term we have looked at: Respect & Reverence and Wisdom.
* Wider use of the school field as too small an area for play – The MDSAs take the children onto the field if the weather and ground is suitable. Class teachers and PE Sports Coaches try to use the field for PE. The Rabbit class often have Forest Schools activities on the field. We have to balance the mud, dog poo, rabbit holes and undesirable litter with the desire to allow children to run freely and safely. The school is also aware that the residents(especially the dog-walkers) are very tolerant of the children being on the field and sharing the land – which is a public space.
* Have a Parents Evening straight after reports are sent out – All parents and carers have the opportunity to discuss the Annual reports with the class teacher, informally. Please just ask the teacher if you have any concerns – don’t wait until after the reports.
* Nothing! (3 responses).
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Frances Parr


To learn, aspire, believe and hope through our Christian faith.
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Financial Management Standard in Schools
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